

Alaska Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda
1-877-774-9842 / 9077863985#

Date: July 26, 2019

Note taker: Tim Mowry

AMAC/GACC Coordinator: Greeting and Roll call

AICC: National and Alaska Situation Update

IC report out: Called in order of Priority

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: **Summarize the following in 4 min or less:**

- Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date
- Significant changes since the last 209
- BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS's)
- Political Issues / Community Meetings
- Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues
- Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents
- Critical Resource Needs
- Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Final closing information:

Confirmation of next call:

AICC Report and Fire Updates by Incident

AICC Report: Stephanie Childs	Alaska has dropped to PL4 6 new fires for 15.3 acres 251 active fires, 25 staffed fires
1 Fire: #466 Chalkyitsik Complex IC: Norm McDonald	492,000 acres; 0% contained; 352 personnel; \$5.9 million Trying to figure out a way to show some kind of containment/completion on 209 Focusing on west flank; did some burnout ops; lines are holding Working on direct dozer line on the north; had a 300-acre slop over on that line that is threatening allotments; looking to go indirect on that and use scoopers and/or Fire Bosses to check it up until get boots on the ground Tried to assess two allotments on east side but couldn't access because of smoke Today's focus is assessing structures on west side of complex for possible structure protection Community is still very supportive of team's efforts Concerns – logistical support of crews with smoke impacting air ops Needs – aircraft for logistical support No resources available for assignment
2 Fire: #899 Cornucopia Complex IC: Bea Day	89,267 acres; 0% contained; 391 personnel; \$5.8 million No rain on any staffed fires Hadweenzic – waiting to burn on east side; if do that will be in good shape Tony Slough – spent yesterday securing lines around spot fire from the other night Chandalar River – lines are in and waiting for window to burn Needs – 4 crews to replace three crews that are timing out

<p>3 Fire: #485 Grouse Creek IC: Jamie Long</p>	<p>50,418 acres; 5% contained; 107 personnel; \$1.4 million Pulses of fire activity on NE portion Fire is now about 2 ½ miles west of Dalton Hwy Minimal activity on south due to cloud cover Working closely with Hess Creek (#324) to share logistical support needs Concerns – all logistical support by aircraft and boats No resources to share or reassign</p>
<p>4 Fire: #181 Swan Lake IC: Greg Peterson (deputy)</p>	<p>102,229 acres; 72% contained; 213 personnel; \$23.9 million Good community meeting last night in Cooper Landing Demobing resources, including one 10-person module with 7 days left Concerns – heavy traffic on Sterling Hwy associated with dipnetting</p>
<p>5 Fire: #319 Shovel Creek IC: Thomas Krock (t)</p>	<p>20,000 acres; 55% contained; 37 personnel; \$25 million Working with resource advisors to do suppression rehab Getting good rain today Fire is backing within 400 yards of 5 cabins on north toward Chatanika River and set new trigger points associated with protecting those; will insert rappellers if hits trigger point T3 helo available for reassignment on July 28</p>
<p>6 Fire: #409 Rainbow Creek IC: Ashleigh DeAntonio</p>	<p>18,750 acres; 0% contained; 67 personnel; \$1.7 million Wetting precip overnight and still raining lightly Moderate fire behavior but favorable north winds so there was growth to the south and east Still need to secure northwest line Concerns – logistical challenges with only boat and air access Needs – T2IA crew to replace crew timing out in two days</p>
<p>7 Fire: Southwest Area IC: Seth Ross</p>	<p>Just under 500,000 acres; 67 fires and 6 staffed; Widespread rain should help with containment; reaching objectives on some incidents No new fires In demobe mode Needs – T2IA crew to replace 18 smokejumpers</p>
<p>8 Fire: #324 Hess Creek IC: Willy Watsabaugh</p>	<p>185,185 acres; 119 personnel; 0% contained; \$2,242,273 Decent rain overnight but RAWs sites are indicating the fire didn't get much Benign fire activity yesterday; couldn't do recon because helo was in Fbx Working with Grouse Creek (#485) to see how they can support them Needs – AT&T burner phone for IC</p>
<p>9 Fire: #508 Kobe IC: Jeremy Cowie</p>	<p>No changes All quiet Continuing rehab and breaking down T3 organization; will go to T4 tomorrow One local T2 crew will stay on through the weekend before Two crews timing out today</p>
<p>10 Fire: #616 Chetaslina and #484 Long</p>	<p>Chetaslina – 2,025 acres; 0% contained; 0 personnel; \$182,000 Long – 150 acres; 0% contained; 0 personnel; \$2,690 Have received 1 ¾ inches of rain in last 72 hours Fires will be going to T4 tomorrow and be monitored by local Area Reduced mileage on PIO trapline to reduce exposure on road</p>

Safety:	None
Other topics:	None
Date/Time of Next Call:	July 27, 2019 @0830